
                     

 

 THE WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

March 19, 2014 

The Washington Township Board of Trustees met this date in regular session for the purpose of 

transacting business of the Township.  Mr. Londot called the meeting to order and asked for the roll call:  

Mr. Londot, yes; Mr. Coad, absent; Mr. Stevenson, yes. Also present were Fiscal Officer Phil Shaw, Road 

Superintendent Lonnie Richardson, Jim Wesley, Dan Gorius, Bill Lantz, Dean Ogle, John Gleckler, 

Nancy Gleckler, Ron Osborne, William Cunningham, Jennifer Coyl and George Coyl. The minutes from 

the last meeting on February 24, 2014 were read and approved. 

The following bills were examined by the Board: 

4154  Lonnie D. Richardson         41.00 

4155  Lonnie D. Richardson      1,011.78 

4156  Franklin G. Coad         748.03 

4157  Monte L. Londot         748.03 

4158  Rex J. Stevenson         596.28 

4159  Phillip M. Shaw       1,000.78 

4160  James Wesley          392.96 

4161  James L. Dickson         246.83 

4162  Treasurer, State of Ohio        100.00 

4163  The Olen Corp.         479.05 

4164  Wise Choice Propane       1,700.68 

4165  Franklin G. Coad          83.38 

4166  Monte L. Londot          65.08 

4167  Virgil Hatch           25.00 

4168  James Yost           25.00 

4169  Dan Gorius           25.00 

4170  Gary Stradley           25.00 

4171  Agland Co-Op, Inc.       1,503.76 

4172  Evolution AG, LLC          80.10 

4173  Law General Contracting        232.00 

4174  AEP           447.26 

4175  Countyview NAPA          17.58 

4176  The Energy Cooperative         22.00 

4177  D&L Grain & Feed Co.        111.42 

4178  AEP            93.31 

4179  PNB Visa        3,455.10   

         TOTAL      $13,276.41        

          

Mr. Londot moved that the preceding bills be allowed as lawful obligations of the Township, and the 

Fiscal Officer be directed to issue warrants of the Township in payment of the same.  Mr. Stevenson 

seconded.  Vote:  Mr. Londot, yes; Mr. Coad, absent; Mr. Stevenson, yes.  Motion carried.  I certify there 

are sufficient funds in the depository and checks have been issued in payment of the same. 

             

        Phillip M. Shaw, Fiscal Officer 

Report and Instruction of Employees and Appointees: 

1. Lonnie Richardson reported that the Township has very little salt left; the plow on the Louisville 

dump truck will need to be replaced sometime soon; the seat on the Cat backhoe needs repaired 

or replaced. 

Reports: 

1. Mr. Londot reported that he has not been able to get in touch with Tony Stocco to get instructions 

on how the Trustees should proceed with the Ogle and Kurber line fence situation. 

 

Old Business: 

 

1. The Board discussed the salt situation for the Township.  They believe we have enough salt and 

#8 gravel to get through the rest of the winter.  The Township received the application for the 

2014-2015 salt contract with the State of Ohio.  The Board will contract for 75 tons to be 

delivered in August and 145 tons for the winter season. 

 

New Business: 

 

 The Board had nine Township residents in attendance.  The residents all voiced their concerns 

about vehicles speeding on Cooksey and Peatmoss Roads.  The residents reported that they have 

had many close calls trying to get in and out of their driveways, and that it has become dangerous 

 

 



          

 

                     

 

 THE WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

March 19, 2014 (cont'd) 

 

 

 

New Business (cont'd): 

 

to take a walk along their roads.  The residents reported that early in the morning, after school lets out and 

just before dark are the worst times for the speeding vehicles.  Mr. Londot reported that he has already 

spoken to the Licking County Sheriff about the situation.  The Sheriff will step up patrols in the area and 

set up the speed detector on Cooksey and Peatmoss Roads to hopefully slow down the traffic.  The 

Trustees would like the residents to get the makes, models and maybe license plate numbers of the 

vehicles speeding if possible.  The Board reported to the residents that this will be the first step in making 

the Township's roads safer. 

1.  

2.  

With no public present, Mr. Stevenson moved to adjourn.  Seconded by Mr. Londot.  Vote:  Mr. Londot, 

yes; Mr. Coad, absent; Mr. Stevenson, yes.  Motion carried.  

   

  

________________________________________   ___________________________________________ 

Monte L. Londot, President        Frank G. Coad, Vice President 

 

 

________________________________________     __________________________________________ 

Rex J. Stevenson, Board Member                     Phillip M. Shaw, Fiscal Officer 

 

 


